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The Potentates Message
December 2024 Potentates Message

Mark Miles 

Mark Miles Egypt Shrine 
Potentate 2024

Greetings Nobles, Ladies, Friends, and Family. It is hard to believe that it is already
December. In many ways, it seems as if the year has flown by. However, it has been
 a year filled with memories, laughter, and blessings.
First Lady Tara and I would like to take a moment to thank our Divan, especially 
those filling appointed positions, for their incredible dedication and tireless efforts 
to contribute to the success of Egypt Shriners. Further, a tremendous “thank You”
 to everyone who has worked behind the scenes to make things work and out of 
love for the Fraternity. Our Shrine family is amazing.
In addition to the smiles and laughter, 2024 has had its challenges as well. A number of our Nobles were taken by the
Black Camel while others continue to fight medical issues which have become limiting for themselves or their loved
ones. In addition, a number of our Nobles were impacted (quite literally) by one of the multiple hurricanes which
decided to test the structural readiness of Central Florida. Some of those Nobles are still recovering. Please keep them
in your thoughts and prayers. The storms may pass quickly, but the aftermath remains for a very long time. May God
bless each of you who were affected.
Lets talk about November. It was a Feztastic month! We had our Fall Ceremonial in honor of Most Worshipful Grand
Master Don Cowart and brought in several new nobles into our family. Following that, we held our annual Feztival of
trees! It was a tremendous success and included Breakfast with Santa as well as an exciting kickoff with Charlie Belcher
on Fox 13. In Charlie’s words, “this just keeps getting bigger and better!”
We have lots of events in December starting with our Council of Units on the 4th. We immediately roll into two parades
on the 7th, Stated meeting on Wednesday the 11th, and another parade on Saturday the 14th. At this point, we are only
getting started!
On Sunday, 15 December we will host the annual Children’s Christmas Party in the morning and then reset the ballroom
for the Nobles Christmas Party in the evening. If you have not made reservations yet, there is still time. Come on out and
celebrate with your club or unit!
And then, there is Christmas. First Lady Tara and I would like to wish each and every one of you a blessed and merry
Christmas. May you spend it full of love and cheer while surrounded by the warmth of family and friends.
Finally, have an amazing and exciting New Year as we prepare to enter into 2025.
I am honored to be your Potentate for 2024!
A final ”Thank You” on behalf of First Lady Tara and myself, and yes, I’M EXCITED!!!
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 We are looking for photos from your    

Club and Unit activities to include on

our website. If you have any photos

please email them to

Egyptsands@egyptshriners.com and

let us know what they are from so we

label them correctly.
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Sands Magazine Rates
Size Price per Year

Full Page.......................................$415.00
1/2 Page........................................$305.00
1/4 Page........................................$195.00
1/8 Page........................................$125.00

For additional information contact us at
Egyptsands@egyptshriners.com

Egypt Shrine Online
Official website 

http://egyptshriners.com

Egypt Shriners Photo Gallery 
https://egyptshriners.smugmug.com/

Egypt Sands Magazine
Egypt Sands Magazine is published

Monthly (12 issues per year) by:

Egypt Shriners
http://www.egyptshriners.com

egyptsands@egyptshriners.com

Egypt Shrine Phone
(813) 884-8381

Egypt Shrine Hours
Monday - Friday, 8AM - 5PM

Egypt Shrine 2024 Divan
Potentate............................................Mark Miles  
Chief Rabban.........................Jeffrey Zelesnikar
Assistant Rabban..........................James Ullery
High Priest and Prophet-Robert “Joey” Davis 
Oriental Guide.......................Stanley Dennison
Treasurer..................James "Jamie" Lowrance
Recorder......Ill Sir Reginald “Reggie” Guier PP

2024 Appointed Divan
1st Ceremonial Master...........Horatio Johnson
2nd Ceremonial Master..........Donnie Olmsted 
Colonel..........................................Doug Moriarity
Marshall...............................................Ron Parlett
Director...........................................Robert Welch
Captain of the Guard.......................David Dzien
Director of Clubs................................Dale Perry
Chaplain........................................Jefferson Lake
Chaplain Assistant..............................John Bast
Personal Aid..................................John Cornett 

Egypt Sands Magazine
A publication devoted to promoting the interests of Egypt
Shriners, Clubs and Units in particular, and Shrinedom
in general. Send all information, pictures and
contributions to be considered for publication to
egyptsands@egyptshriners.com no later than the 14th of
the month
prior to the desired publication month. i.e. January 14th
for the February issue, etc. All content subject to
Potentate and editor approval as well as space
availability.
To subscribe to the electronic Sands magazine
distribution please send an email to
egyptsands@egyptshrine.com
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Nobles and Ladies,

I cannot express the gratitude that I have for who you are and what you do, not only for your family, your friends, your
vocation, but most importantly what you do for OUR Shrine. Without the countless hours volunteering to support
Egypt Shriners and our mission to support the Shriner Hospitals for Children. There are very few if any other
organizations that you pay dues, volunteer countless hours, donate monies to support kids that you have never met or
might not even know where or what you did to help them grow and become successful adults. It really takes me to the
humblest place in my own life. Thank you.

Next year is the time for OUR growth as Masons, Shriners, and Men.

There will be a lot of events going on that we could use your support for. If you have joined the Shrine and have been
paying dues, we thank you. It was for a purpose. What is that purpose? How can we help you, your family, and friends
become part of who we are and what we do.

In January is the Gasparilla Children’s Parade!!!

For the first time we are inviting ALL EGYPT SHRINERS to come out and participate with the Sultans of Egypt Shrine.
The Sultans have a float that will be in the parade and all Nobles will be with them as we bring new ideas and
community awareness to who we are and what we do. If you have never been in a major parade, now is the time! There
will be a flyer coming out soon via Webfez, Facebook and Email. 

If you have not been receiving communication for us please go to www.webfez.shrinenet.org and update your
information. I personally want to say thank you. Thank you. Thank you.
With Love and Support,

Jeffrey Zelesnikar
Chief Rabban
Egypt Shriners

Greetings Nobles, Ladies, Friends, and Family. Wow, 2024 has gone by quickly and we are now getting ready to
celebrate the Christmas Holidays.

We extend our appreciation to all that participated and attended the Nobles Memorial Service on the 17th of
March.

In June we traveled to Reno Nevada for the 150th Imperial Session. One of the highlights of the Imperial session
was the visit that Lady Debbi and I had to Shriners Children’s Northern California Hospital. We had a great tour of
the Hospital and the privilege of speaking with Physicians and staff members was impressive. The research being
done on Spinal Bifida Care is truly amazing, Shriners Children’s is making a difference in the lives of Children in
need of quality medical care. The reception given to us by the Hospital staff was fantastic.

It has been a wonderful year full of challenges and opportunities.

We thank the Nobles & Ladies for their assistance with our Egypt events in 2024. Lots of planning and work was
involved to make the events possible and successful.

I would like to thank our 2024 Divan for their hard work and devotion to Egypt Shriners. 2025 is just around the
corner we are looking forward to a successful 2025.

Noble Jim Ullery
Assistant Rabban

4



Robert “ Joey” Davis 
High Priest and Prophet 

Stanley R. Dennison Jr., MD
Oriental Guide 
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Illustrious Sir, Illustrious Sirs, Members of the Divan and Nobles all,

It has been an extreme honor to have served on the Divan this past year as High Priest and Prophet. I
would like to thank the entire Divan for their continued support. It is always a pleasure when the team
works so well together.

It is coming to year-end and the Calendar Book is my main priority to get as perfect as I possibly can for
2025. If your name, email, telephone number or you were just left out of the book please contact me at
813-760-5782 to be corrected. Also, if you have an ad or would like an ad, please let me know as soon as
possible. I would like to thank all the Nobles and staff for all you do week after week to keep our Temple
moving forward.

Also, a huge thank you to our Potentate Mark D. Miles for your leadership and an exciting 2024.

My Lady Marcia and I would like to wish you and your loved ones a Merry Christmas, and Prosperous
New Year!

Illustrious Sir, illustrious sirs, members of the divan, my fellow nobles. 

I am honored to have been voted in as Oriental Guide by the nobility for the ensuing year 2024. I’m excited
to report that the first 3/4 of the year has gone well. I would like to recognize and express my sincere
gratitude to all the Nobles and Ladies for all the guidance and help they have provided this year. The
Easter egg hunt was well attended and enjoyed; the Nobles Birthday party was also a spectacular event.
My lady Tatiana and I have made new friends and have enjoyed our journey. We are excited about the
remainder of the year, and we look forward to the upcoming children’s Christmas party.

Wishing you a Happy Thanksgiving, Merry Christmas, and Prosperous New Year! 

YITF
Stanley R. Dennison, Jr., MD, MBA
Egypt Shriners Oriental Guide, 2024
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James “Jamie” Lowrance
Treasurer 

Reginald “Reggie” Guier 
Recorder 
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Wow, what an honor to have served as your treasurer for the past two years. Hopefully I've proven my
dedication to our great Shrine and you are happy with my efforts thus far. Although we have accomplished a
lot, there remains much more to accomplish. I am looking forward to the challenge and many more years of
growth at the greatest Shrine Temple in all of Shriners International. 
 
Over the years, many people have asked “what are we doing on the healthcare side of our philanthropy?”
Well, this year we held the Inaugural Chairman’s Gala benefiting Shriners Children’s Florida here, in our
home, at Egypt Shrine. It turned out to be an amazing event, bringing both Shriners and non-Shriners from
the community together. We even had Imperial Sir Ed Stolze and 1st Lady JoLynn in attendance. Oh, and
together we raised over $25,000 for Shriners Children’s Florida!! Building on last year’s success, we have
decided to do it again ... Egypt Shrine will be hosting the 2nd Annual Chairman’s Gala on February 22, 2025, at
our Temple. Please come out and support our goal of raising $40,000 at this year's event.
 
As we close out 2024, my Lady Kim and I would like to wish everyone a Happy Thanksgiving, Happy Hanukkah,
Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. Please enjoy this time with family and friends and we will see you
next year, in 2025!
 
 
Jamie Lowrance
Egypt Shriners
Treasurer

Greetings and hope everyone is having a Feztastic Day. I know many have been through a lot over the last
couple of Months and many are still hurting from the Storms that brought so much destruction to our area.
My thoughts and Prayers continue for those in need during this time. I hope everyone was able to Have a
Great Thanksgiving with Friends and Family and are looking forward to a busy December. Egypt Shrine will
be participating in several Parades, Safety Harbor, Crystal River, and Brooksville. I am looking forward to
these and hopefully see you all. Several Projects are still ongoing at Egypt Shrine, the Dock, and Phase II of
the Property. The 1918 continuing to be a very popular location for several to attend and enjoy their favorite
libation and many great menu items to choose from.
Next large event coming up in December will be the Children's Christmas Party on December 15th from
11:00 AM - 2:00 PM and then the Nobles Christmas Party from 6:00 PM till 9:00 PM. Looking forward to
these great events.

The end of the Year is approaching with Egypt Shrine Annual Meeting, Elections, and Installation of all
Officers on January 11, 2025.

Maureen & I would like wish you all a very Merry Christmas with a Healthy and Prosperous New Year.

Reginald J. Guier P.P.
Recorder, Egypt Shrine   

6



SANDS MAGAZINE

Pinellas Shrine Club News
From Noble Duane Mertz

Hello Egypt Shriners from the Pinellas Shrine Club!
Our November meeting was held on Tuesday,
November 25, 2024 with 11 members in attendance
including Noble Ills. Sir Reggie Guier of the Egypt
Shrine Divan and Most Worshipful Richard Hoover,
PGM and S.G.I.G. of the Grand Lodge of Florida. 

Cigar Fundraiser Drawing Extended to PSC
Holiday Party

Because of distruptions caused by Hurricanes
Helena and Milton, the PSC has extended the
drawing date for the Cigar Raffle to Sunday,

December 29th at the Holiday Party.
How it works

One lucky winner will win a two boxes of
custom-made cigars. You will work with Noble
David Blanco of Blanco Cigars to develop your

own custom cigar including the type, length
and flavor, as well as your own custom label.

To sweeten the deal, the winner will also
receive a $100 gift card from The 1918 Oasis.

Tickets are $20 each.
Important - only 200 tickets were printed and

there are 118 still available. Be sure to get
your ticket soon by contacting a member of
the Pinellas Shrine Club or by purchasing a
ticket at upcoming Egypt Shrine Stated or

Council of Units meetings.

PSC-Sponsored Christmas Tree a Winner
Congratulations to Girl Scout Troop 61015 for decorating the Christmas Tree cited as "Most
Creative" in the recent Egypt Shrine Festival of Trees. The PSC-sponsored tree entitled "Arts
and Crafts" offered a variety of arts and crafts items for the lucky winner to enjoy. Nice work

girls!

The Pinellas Shrine Club welcomes all Shriners and Shriner visitors. We meet every 4th
Monday at the Blanco Cigar Company at 10860 76th Ct. North #A, Seminole, Florida.

Why not stop by, say hello, enjoy some Eqypt Shrine fellowship and a fine Blanco Cigar?
Be sure to visit the Pinellas Shrine Club Facebook page for more news about Pinellas Shrine

Club.

PSC Holiday Party Slated for December 29, 2024
All PSC members and families are encouraged to
attend our Annual Pinellas Shrine Club Holiday
Party.
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COU
Meeting
7:30pm

Stated
Meeting
7:30pm

Sands
Deanline 

 December Calendar

COU
Meeting
7:30pm

Childrens
Christmas

Party

Nobles
Christmas

Party

                     Office Closed                      
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COU
Meeting
7:30pm

Annua
Meeting,

Elections, and
Installations  

Sands
Deanline 

January Calendar

        Office Closed        

Potentates
Appreciation

Party 

9



SANDS MAGAZINE 10

https://trivianation.com/
https://www.facebook.com/TriviaNation/
https://www.instagram.com/trivia_nation/


SANDS MAGAZINE 11

https://egypt-shrine.ticketleap.com/christmasparty24/


SANDS MAGAZINE 12



SANDS MAGAZINE 13

https://egyptshriners.ticketleap.com/nye25/dates/Dec-31-2024_at_0800PM
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Shrinersinternational.org
https://webfez.shrinenet.org/Account/Login?loid=2ad4969f-7f3c-4d4a-9613-ce9a162e5298
https://webfez.shrinenet.org/Account/Login?loid=2ad4969f-7f3c-4d4a-9613-ce9a162e5298
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Breakfast with Santa character visit  

Feztival of Trees 
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Fall Ceremonial 
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Louis H. Ortt

Paul Yates

Stanley Hughes

George D. Mott 

John R. Hattan 

Charles H. Trextler III

Steven Kendjelic

Joseph Bolesina

Douglas Lowery Jr. 
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https://www.shrinerschildrens.org/en
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Shriners- UF Health Referral Line:
(813)483-7474
(352)273-7001

Shriners- Miami/Jackson Health Referral Line:
(305)585-2663 (BONE)

Shriners Children's Referral Line:
(800)237-5055
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mailto:ronhoedebeck@seasaway.com
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https://www.langstonsauto.com/
mailto:craig@ipgtampa.com
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https://masonichomefl.com/
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https://www.currylawgroup.com/

